
STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES 
Solid Waste Management Bureau 
Memo to File 

TO: File 

FROM: Mary F. Daun, P.E., Solid Waste Management Bureau, NHDES 

SUBJECT:  NCES Landfill – Record of Telephone Conversation 

DATE: April 17, 2025 

I contacted Lindey Menard, Casella Environmental Manager, at approximately 1:10 pm on April 17, 2025 
regarding her phone message on April 15, 2025 reporting the exceedance of 12 inches of head on the 
primary liner system of the NCES Landfill. She stated that due to the flushing and cleaning of primary 
leachate lines, the 12 inches of head was briefly exceeded at pump station no.2 by about 19 inches 
above the 1 ft level. She stated that the cleaning of the primary leachate lines will extend into next 
week, and that there may be additional exceedances. I stated I will review the written incident report to 
be submitted by NCES on Friday, April 18, 2025. 
  


